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HKAPI 4 8th Annual General Meeting (Click here for more photographs)  
 

HKAPIôs 48th Annual General Meeting was held on 30th March with the participation 

of representatives from 27 Full Member companies and one Associate Member 

company. After confirming the minutes of last yearôs AGM, Board members and 

chairpersons of various taskforces presented to members initiatives undertaken and 

the key achievements for the term 2014-2016. 

  

One of the main focuses of the Regulatory Affairs Taskforce is to expedite the 

registration timeline, with the negative vetting procedure in place, the registration 

process for new chemical entities can now be shortened to 7-10 months which greatly 

enhances drug access to patients in Hong Kong.  Other initiatives the Taskforce has 

been working closely on with the Drug Office include biosimilar guidelines, patent 

declaration by applicants of drug registration, clinical data requirements for drugs 

indicated for rare disease.  

 

To further improve the enlistment process in the Hospital Authority Drug Formulary 

and drug access in the public system, a number of taskforces on providing access 

solutions were established since 2014. The Enlistment Taskforce has made several 

recommendations to the Chief Pharmacist Office on how to reduce the time taken to 

drug formulary listings. The Taskforce and the Hospital Authority will continue to work 

on these recommendations to improve drug accessibility.  

 

The Innovative Funding Solution Taskforce has engaged the Hospital Authority in 

the discussion of alternative funding solutions such as risk sharing agreements and 

a systematic framework, and principles have been developed for membersô 

reference when formulating new funding solutions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

http://www.hkapi.hk/pictures.asp?albumid=154


 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editorial Board  

Sabrina Chan 

Jenny Wan 

  

 Contact Us 

Tel:   2528 -3061  

Fax: 2865 -6283  

   

http://www.hkapi.hk/ 

info@hkapi.hk 

  

Public-private Partnership Programs (PPP) Taskforce has been working with the 

Hospital Authority to address industryôs concerns on the PPP programs. In response  

to industryôs concerns, an electronic ordering platform was developed to streamline the 

process, provision of delivery costs has been made by the Hospital Authority. In view of 

the future expansion of the PPP programs to other chronic diseases such as diabetes, 

the Taskforce will study the role of PPP in the long term development of primary care 

service with the newly established Primary Health Care Taskforce.    

 

Apart from the initiatives undertaken by various taskforces, the Association also plays 

an important role in professional training and development. It has organized training 

programs, workshops, best practice sharing sessions and seminars with support from 

Associate members on key developments in laws and regulations such as Pharmacy 

and Poisons (Amendment) Ordinance, Competition Law to provide members with the 

latest analyses and information. 

 

During the 48th Annual General Meeting, the following members were duly elected to 

the Board for the term 2016-18. 

 

President: Mrs. Margaret Rumpf (GSK) 

Vice President: Dr. Sian Ng (Novartis) 

 

Board members: 

Ms. Caroline Johnson (AbbVie) 

Mr. Scott Curley (AstraZeneca) 

Mr. Gary Wong (Baxter) 

Ms. Kara Cheung (Bayer) 

Mr. Andreas Umbricht (Clinigen Healthcare) 

Ms. Wyeman Tan (Eisai) 

Mr. Andy Barnett (Roche) 

Ms. Priscilla Chau (Sanofi-aventis) 

 

The HKAPI would like to thank all the Board members, taskforce members as well as 

all our member companies for their continuous support and contributions to the work 

and achievements. The new Board will continue to solicit membersô views on future 

directions for the Association. 
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Ms. Sabrina Chan chaired the 48
th
 AGM and the 

election of the Board of Directors for the term 

2016-2018. 

  

Dr. Sian Ng reviewed the strategic focus for 

2014-2016. 

  

  

Mrs. Margaret Rumpf presented the initiatives 

undertaken by the Enlistment Taskforce and the 

progress to date. 

 

 

 

Ms. Teresa Chen from Medinova presented the 

plaque on behalf of HKAPI to our Honorary Legal 

Advisor for the AGM, Mr. Andrew Cobden of 

Hogan Lovells. 

 

  

   

 Newly elected Board of Directors and Mr. Andrew 

Cobden of Hogan Lovells. 

 

Representatives from 28 member companies 

attended this yearôs AGM. 

  

  

  

  

      
 

 

 

 

 

  



 

HKAPI 4 7th Annual Dinner  (Click here for more photographs)  

HKAPI 47th Annual Dinner was held on the 18th January, 2016. The Association 

was very honoured to have Professor Sophia Chan, JP., Under Secretary for Food 

and Health to be our Guest of Honour.  

The Annual Dinner has become one of the industryôs gala events and this year was 

no exception. Over 250 distinguished guests including legislators, consuls and 

trade commissioners, officials from the health authorities, Customs and Excise, 

academia, healthcare professionals, pharmacists, friends from patientsô 

organizations and HKAPI members attended the event. 

In the welcoming speech, Dr. Sian Ng, HKAPI President stressed that the 

enactment of the Pharmacy and Poisons (Amendment) Ordinance is an important 

milestone for the pharmaceutical industry as it further enhances the regulatory 

regime and safeguards patient safety by improving the regulations governing the 

entire pharmaceutical supply chain from manufacturing, wholesaling to retailing. 

The negative vetting procedure in the drug registration process also expedites the 

registration timeline and makes it more predictable. 

On specific disease areas, we have established an Oncology Innovation Study 

Group to conduct a comprehensive research on cancer care in Hong Kong which 

aims to provide recommendations on developing strategic cancer control plans on 

prevention, screening, diagnosis and treatment, as well as palliative care. For 

primary healthcare service, a taskforce has recently been set up to work with key 

stakeholders to further enhance primary healthcare in Hong Kong. 

Professor Chan, in her address, stressed the importance of efficacious, safe 

and high quality medicines to patients in Hong Kong and the important role 

played by the pharmaceutical industry. The commencement of the Pharmacy 

and Poisons (Amendment) Ordinance has bought improvements in various 

aspects including regulations governing the manufacturing of pharmaceutical 

products; licensing requirements of manufacturers and wholesalers; 

registration of pharmaceutical products. One of the major outcomes is a 

reduction of the registration timeline by over 70% and a tremendous increase 

in the number of new drugs approved. All these changes have contributed to 

an expedited drug registration process and greatly enhanced accessibility. 

Also, the accession to Pharmaceutical Inspection Co-operation Scheme 

(PIC/S) in January this year will further improve the quality of drug 

manufacturing.  
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Prof. Chan also shared with the audience the initiatives that will be continuously 

undertaken by the Government, among them are the public private partnership 

programmes by the Hospital Authority, primary care services, Electronic Health 

Record sharing system and the voluntary health insurance scheme. 

Mrs. Margaret Rumpf, Vice President of HKAPI then gave the vote of thanks on 

behalf of the Association. The Association is very delighted to learn that the 

successful enactment of the Pharmacy and Poisons (Amendment) Ordinance has 

greatly improved the registration timeline of new pharmaceutical products which 

expedite patientsô access to effective and of quality medicines. The Association will 

continue to contribute our knowledge and work closely with the Food and Health 

Bureau and the Hospital Authority on various healthcare reform initiatives as well 

as the drug enlistment process to improve the accessibility and affordability of 

innovative medicines.  

Following the toasting by the Board of Directors, we invited members of the Youth 

Drummer Workshop, established by the Hospital Authority Chinese Orchestra in 

2010 to perform drumming. Although the drummers are youngsters with different 

levels of social or health problems, their performance was incredible and showed a 

high level of confidence and concentration. 

During the evening, our guests and members had a wonderful time networking and 

exchanging views amid the great singing from Dr. York Chow, Professor Joyce 

You, Dr. Henry Yeung, Mr. Lewis Ho. Mr. Stephen Leung, Ms. Patty Poon, Dr. 

Hugo Tan, Ms. Wyeman Tan and her daughter, Bernetta. The superb evening was 

then capped off with HKAPI Board of Directors singing together with our guests 

from the Hospital Authority as well as the Drug Office. 

Last but not least, we would like to express our sincere thanks to the Hong Kong 

Tourism Board for sponsoring the music band by Mark Peter Verwymeren and the 

performance from Youth Drummer Workshop.  We would also like to thank the 

organizing committee of the annual dinner led by Ms. Wyeman Tan, HKAPI Board 

of Directors, all the support from member companies and the attended guests, 

without which the Annual Dinner would not be so successful.   



   

The Board of Directors welcomed Professor Sophia 

Chan, Under Secretary for Food and Health, 

Government of the HKSAR. 

 

Our Guest of Honour, Professor Sophia Chan, 

shared with the industry the healthcare initiatives 

that will be undertaken by the Government.  

  

Drumming performance by the Youth Drummer 

Workshop of the Hospital Authority. 

   

Colleagues from the Hospital Authority were 

invited on stage. 

 
 

Patient Empowerment Forum 2016 (Click here for more 

photographs) 

 
This is the third consecutive year that HKAPI is invited to co-organized the Patient 

Empowerment Forum with the Hospital Authority and Hong Kong Alliance of 

Patientsô Organizations (HKAPO). The Patient Empowerment Forum 2016 - Heart to 

heart:  Talking to your doctor - focuses on effective communication between 

patients and healthcare professionals.  

 

The opening ceremony was officiated by Dr. Ko Wing-man, JP., Secretary for Food 

and Health. Government of the HKSAR, Dr. Leung Pak-yin, Chief Executive of the 

Hospital Authority, Mr. SL Yuen, Chairman of the Hong Kong Alliance of Patients' 

Organizations and Dr. Sian Ng, President of HKAPI. Following the opening 

ceremony, keynote speaker Prof. David Sobel, Consulting Professor, Department of 

Medicine, Stanford University School of Medicine delivered a talk on how healthcare 

professionals can engage patients as partners in improving health outcomes through 
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effective communication. Professor Sobel used a lot of real life examples to illustrate 

the importance of positive thinking, increasing patientsô confidence in patient 

empowerment.  

 

Another highlight of the event is a drama written and performed by representatives 

from the Hospital Authority, HKAPO and HKAPI to show how effective 

communication skills can help to establish a relationship with mutual trust between 

healthcare professionals, patients and their family.  

 

The forum concluded with a roundtable discussion on some important tips that can 

enhance communication between the healthcare professionals and patients which in 

turn empower patients in their disease management. Throughout the forum, 

participants were also invited to share their personal experience and views on how to 

improve communications with healthcare professionals.  

 

Opening ceremony by the officiating guests: Dr. Ko Wing-man, Secretary for Food and Health, Food and 

Health Bureau, Dr. Pak-yin Leung, Chief Executive of the Hospital Authority, Mr. SL Yuen, Chairman of 

the HK Alliance of Patients' Organizations and Dr. Sain Ng, President of HKAPI. 

Prof. David Sobel gave a very insightful 

presentation on improving communication 

between healthcare professionals and patients. 

 

A drama performed by representatives from the 

HA, HKAPO, HKAPI to illustrate the importance of 

effective communication with patients. 



 

Over 200 healthcare professionals, representatives from patient groups, NGOs and the industry attended 

the 2016 Patient Empowerment Forum. 

 

Awareness Project on Rare Disease  

 

In order to raise publicôs awareness on patients who suffer from rare diseases, the 

Hong Kong Alliance for Rare Diseases collaborated with HKAPI to invite the students 

of the Hong Kong Design Institute to develop infographics in printed or animated video 

format on topics centred around rare diseases patients and the challenges faced by 

them and their caretakers. The judging panel composed of physicians, 

representatives from rare diseases patient groups, lecturers from the Hong Kong 

Design Institute. The best piece of infographics in printed format was created by Ms. 

Chan Ka Po, and Ms. Gan Junjun and Lui Tsz Tung were the winners for infographics 

in video format. The awarding ceremony was held at the Symposium of 2016 World 

Rare Diseases Day and the work was published on a newspaper and broadcasted on 

Cable TV channels to enhance awareness of Hong Kong people on rare disease. We 

would like to thank Hong Kong Cable TV for being the media sponsor of this event. 



  

 

The Symposium of 2016 World Rare Diseases Day 

and the awarding ceremony of the Awareness 

Project were held on the 28
th

 February.  

   

The winning piece of infographics in printed 

format was published on a newspaper to raise 

public awareness on rare disease. 

HA Briefing to Pharmaceutical Manufacturers and Supplier  

 

2016 CUHK Careers Fair  
  

Each year, the Chinese University of Hong Kong organizes a Careers Fair for their 

undergraduate and postgraduate students to provide an on-campus platform for 

interaction with employers. As in the previous years, HKAPI and its members were 

invited to participate in both the recruitment talk and booth exhibition.  

 

This year, HKAPI members AstraZeneca Hong Kong Ltd as well as Merck Sharp & 

Dohme (Asia) Ltd participated in the Career Fair. During the presentation, 

representatives from each member company introduced the mission, core values 

and organization structure of their company, the responsibilities and the career 

prospect of different job functions such as sales and marketing, regulatory affairs 

were then discussed. Speakers also shared with the audience various types of 

training provided by their company and the career prospect in the pharmaceutical 

industry. Students attended the recruitment presentation session found the talk 

informative which has enabled them to have a more in-depth understanding of the 

R&D-based pharmaceutical industry. 

 



 

Mr. Patrick Leung, Associate Product Manager, 

Merck Sharp & Dohme (Asia) Ltd. 

 
Ms. Emma Chu, PR & Communication Manager, 

AstraZeneca Hong Kong Ltd. 

  

 

Exhibition booth of Merck Sharp & Dohme 

(Asia) Ltd. 

 

Exhibition booth of AstraZeneca Hong Kong Ltd. 

 

 

 

HKAPI Cup (Soccer Five) 2015 Finals (Click here for more 

photographs) 
 

A total of 11 soccer teams from our member companies participated in the HKAPI Cup 

and played against each other since October last year. The teams were divided into 

two groups and the top two teams in each group advanced to the semi-finals knockout 

stage. On 26th January, the final tournament of the HKAPI Cup (Soccer Five) 2015 

was held with AstraZeneca and Baxter competing for the championship while Clinigen 

Healthcare and Roche competed for the 2nd runner-up. After the keen competition, the 

championship went to AstraZeneca, with a score of 4-1. Mr. Cheung Chun Man from 

Clinigen, who scored 16 goals in all the matches he participated, received the title of 

top goal scorer. 
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The Championship of HKAPI Cup 2015 goes to 

AstraZeneca Hong Kong Limited. 

 
Baxter Healthcare Limited was the 1st runner-up of 

HKAPI Cup. 

  

Clinigen Healthcare took the 2nd runner-up of 

HKAPI Cup.  

 

The top goal scorer of HKAPI Cup, Mr. Cheung 

Chun Man from Clinigen Healthcare, received the 

award from Mr. Andy Barnett, General Manager of 

Roche Hong Kong Limited. 

 

 

Highlights in the Finals: AstraZeneca and Baxter 

competed for the Championship. 

 

Highlights in the Finals: Clinigen Healthcare and 

Roche competed for the 2
nd 

Runner-up. 

 

 

 
 

 

 


